To:

County Planning Board

From:

Economic Development Department, Tourism & Planning
Date:

August 21, 2013
Subject: 
Planning and Zoning Referrals

13-17 Town of Catskill:  The ZBA is reviewing an area variance regarding the construction of a deck on property at 32 Green Lake Road.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision

Please note: 

It is important that municipalities recognize that the referrals must be made and County Planning comments must be considered prior to local action in accordance with NYS law.

An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.
13-19 Village of Hunter:  The planning board is reviewing a site plan regarding the extension of an existing patio and ramp, and construction of an outdoor bar and kitchen, at the Gardner Inn at 2684 State Route 296.
Staff Recommendation: Approve

Please note: 

It is important that municipalities recognize that the referrals must be made and County Planning comments must be considered prior to local action in accordance with NYS law.

An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.

13-20 Town of Windham:  The planning board is reviewing a site plan regarding the construction of a shed at Windham Mountain Outfitters at 61 State Route 296.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision
Please note: 

It is important that municipalities recognize that the referrals must be made and County Planning comments must be considered prior to local action in accordance with NYS law.

An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.
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